
  

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Welcome Dear Palomar District Sisters, 

I am off and running!!!  Not sure where to, but I am off.  It is going to be 
an exciting year for all of us.  Many of you are new in your club posi-

tions and many are returning for another fun-filled year.  

I hope to see you at our September 24th Board of Directors Meeting at 
10 am held at the Julian Club House.  Then, following the meeting at our 

Fall Fundraiser Tea at the Julian Town Hall.  

This last month, I was in northern California and had the chance to go to 
the CFWC Redwood Grove in the Humboldt National Redwoods. It was 
so peaceful, and the redwoods so majestic.  If you are in the area, I urge 

you to go.   

You will find that I am a woman of few (written) words.  I find it hard to 

put down words.  

Please read this newsletter so you will be up to date on the ongoing 

events of the District and clubs.  

See you soon.  
 
Sherry Lutes 

Palomar District President 

 
Sharing, Caring, Giving,  
Laughing, Working 

 

Board of Directors 

Meeting 

 

ALL MEMBERS ARE WELCOME! 

 

Tuesday 

September 24, 2024 

10:00 AM  

Julian Woman’s Club 

2507 C Street, Julian 

 

No charge, but please make  

reservations through your club. 

 
Morning Goodies provided by  

Fallbrook and Poway 

Pa l o m a r  D i s t r i c t  Fe d e r a t i o n ,  C F WC  

The 

Telescope 
Members of the California Federation of Women’s Clubs and 

the General Federation of Women’s Clubs 

SEPTEMBER 2024  

ROSALIA  ZAMORA  
EDITOR  

“Hearthstone 
of the 

California Federation of 
Women’s Clubs” 
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How do I sign up to use the GFWC Member Portal?   

You must be a dues-paying member of GFWC. 

If you have not already signed up, go to this website:  https://gfwc.users.membersuite.com/auth/portal-login 

At the bottom of the page, click on “Sign Up.”  (Need an account? Sign Up) 

IMPORTANT 

Please make reservations for the Area D Conference with your club.   

The club treasurer is asked to submit the reservation form and one club check. 
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1st VP, Dean of Chairmen—Sonja Hults 
AT THE SEPTEMBER MEETING,  

WE ARE GOING TO BE CELEBRATING LITERACY.  

"International Literacy Day (ILD) is celebrated in September annually to raise awareness 
of literacy's importance.  The United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organiza-
tion (UNESCO) is a specialized agency of the United Nations with the aim of promoting 
world peace and security through international cooperation in education, arts, sciences 
and culture. UNESCO proclaimed International Literacy Day in 1967. “Literacy is seen as 

a pathway to social inclusion, economic progress, and personal empowerment.  It can also open the door to 

greater freedoms, global citizenship, and the enjoyment of other human rights.” 

HOW MANY PAPERBACK BOOKS DO YOU OWN?  Palomar District President Sherry has chosen Operation  

Paperback as one of our district projects.  

WHAT IS OPERATION PAPERBACK?  Operation Paperback was started in 1999 by a serviceman who noticed 
there were no books on the base where they were located. Their need is twofold. They would like books to read 
while deployed and for their families would video call them, and they were challenged because they did not 
have books to read to their children at night. Their friends and famiies started this nonprofit to supply overseas 

bases with paperbacks. Currently, they are shipping approximately 15,000 books a month.  

PLEASE BRING PAPERBACK BOOKS TO THE MEETING IN SEPTEMBER!   Go through your storage areas and 
dig up all of the children’s books and adult paperbacks and bring them to the meeting to donate to this great 

cause.  Ask your neighbors and friends to participate!  

During the meeting, we are going to have a Project in a Day where we create bookmarks for the books we are 
sending with messages of hope. We will make them, sign them, and put them in each book to make sure the  
servicemen know they are appreciated. IF you want to create a design for a bookmark, PLEASE DO. Send me a 
photo of what your design is and how many you will be bringing added to the project. We are requesting 

scrapbook papers, ribbon, hole punches and little charms that we can tie on the ribbons.  

Here is a social media post that you can put out to your community to invite them to participate. If you need me 
to send it to you directly, please email me. Send me the contact for the donations and the date you would like 

them delivered, and I am happy to do that for you.  

Remember to BRING YOUR BOOKS!  Let's see if we can do so many they need donations for  

shipping boxes.  Thank you so much for supporting this very important project!   
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GFWC’s weekly e-newsletter keeps clubwomen and friends 
up-to-date on all the latest GFWC programs, projects, and  

issues.  To receive News & Notes, sign up through the  
Member Portal.  

Contact GFWC@GFWC.org for questions.  

GFWC:  Have you signed up for the Legislative Action Center (LAC) yet? The LAC platform has been 

changed to “VOTER VOICE.” Please go to https://www.votervoice.net/GFWC/home and enter your contact 

information. Signup now to get the latest legislative information from GFWC. 

QuickBytes is CFWC’s weekly  
e-newsletter, published regularly on Mon-
days. All members are encouraged to sign 

up to receive QuickBytes directly via e-mail.   
.cfwc.org/publications/quickbytes/#signup 

GFWC WESTERN STATES REGIONAL CONFERENCE — by Sonja Hults 

What a fantastic weekend! I just got back from the Western States Regional (WSR) 
Conference. What is WSR? I am so happy you asked. GFWC-United States is  
divided into six regions.  This is WSR:  California-Alaska-Washington-Oregon-

Idaho-Utah-Nevada-Montana-Wyoming-Colorado-Hawaii.  

It was the106th WSR Conference and it was packed with GFWC ideas for the next 
year. GFWC President Suellen Brazil talked to us about getting out into our commu-
nities by asking local businesses to come and join in and ask for them to get  
involved.  This will allow us to partner and create ways that we benefit for not only 
the club but the cities that we live in.  She mentioned the Legal Action Center on the 

GFWC website.  If you have not signed up, please do. We have many items up for votes this year, and we could 
really use the help on getting some of the legislation voted through. One of the most current legislation we have 
been working on is about cyber bullying -- such an important topic.  Her talk rounded out by talking about the 
GFWC building in Washington. Apparently, because it is an old building, they are working to improve the build-
ing and to keep it open and available to all members when they visit Washington D.C. This year, they are focused 

on the facade of the building.  If you can, please donate.  Information is available at https://www.gfwc.org/. 

GFWC Chairmen did many presentations. We had presentations about Membership, Civic Engagement, Domestic 
Violence, Leadership, and Communications just to name a few. The GFWC Chairman really took the time to make 
the information timely and interesting.  I will be presenting these ideas throughout the year.  If you would like to 
sort through some of it, it is posted in the Western States Region Facebook page.  

https://www.facebook.com/search/top?q=gfwc%20western%20states%20region 

Seattle was beautiful and everyone seemed to have the best time getting to know each other.  Trips were taken 
to waterfalls, fishing, and Pikes Market. A BIG thank you to Washington state officers. They really went out of 

their way to make each and every state feel welcome. 

Next year September 11 -14, 2025. California is going to be the host.  It will be in Long Beach and we will be 
there to make sure that our visiting states feel welcome and see why we love our state.  For now the day trip is 
going to Catalina, and the 1/2 day trips are the Aquarium of the Pacific and the Queen Mary. We ask that you 
attend and shine bright as CFWC! All information is going to be discussed and presented next week the CFWC 

Fall Boards.  CU There!  
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MEMBERSHIP TIPS — by Bev York 

This question is for all members of your club:  How do you recruit new members?  Do you 
try different approaches during the year or does one “tried and true” method suffice for 

you? 

One of the perks of being a District 2nd VP/Membership is the opportunity to attend 
State Board meetings and learn from the best officers about ways to recruit members to 
your club, ways that worked for them when they were club 2nd VPs.  Some of them are 

priceless!   

#1: This is the first tip they all give: Every club member must be involved in member-
ship recruitment, not just the Membership Chair or Team -- from inviting them to their first meeting, making them 
welcome and greeting them by name, saying goodbye at the end of the meeting, and giving them a reason to 
come back next month.  The easiest way to remember this tip: remember your first meeting, who spoke to you, 
made sure you had a seat, introduced you to others, and said  goodbye after adjournment as you were leav-
ing, and said she hoped she’d see you next month. Remember this when you’re introduced to a guest and poten-

tial member! 

2. Have a club business card to hand out, including the club’s name, mailing and/or email address, website 
info, meeting place and day (“2nd Wed, Sept-June”), a contact name and email/phone, and just as important: 
an elevator speech explaining why the club exists. It can be as simple as “We’re an all-volunteer, nonprofit lo-
cal club that raises money to distribute to nonprofit groups in North San Diego County.”  If there’s room, add 
that you’re “part of the largest volunteer women’s federation in the world, non-denominational and non-

partisan.” 

3.  Post your upcoming events and fundraisers on neighborhood social media sites. Often newcomers post 

wistful appeals for suggestions to make new friends when they don’t know anybody. 

4.  Have a signature project that identifies your club to the community.  For example, my club, Bonsall Wom-
an’s Club, hosts a large Christmas luncheon-fundraiser every year in early December that gets full page cover-
age in our  local paper.  So I knew at least one thing BWC did and was intrigued, but I don’t go to meetings 
unless I know someone there.   When I did meet a BWC member, she invited me to the next meeting to sit with 
her. I went, took home an application, and mailed it with my dues the next day.   I haven’t missed a Christmas 
luncheon in the 14 years since. If I hadn’t known about the Christmas festivities, I likely never would have given 
BWC a thought. So if the prospect knows something about your club and you invite her to a meeting, she’ll very 

likely  say yes.      

5.  At your fundraisers or other events where purchases are put in a bag for the buyer, also drop in a club 
brochure to read when she gets home.  By just being there, she already knows something about your club and 

these additional details may just “clinch the deal.” 

6. Display your club flag or banner at every event your club participates in, where the public is invited. Put-

ting your name out there where everyone can see it can attract potentially great members. 

These are just a drop in the “membership recruitment” bucket, but I hope they start you thinking about other 

ways to attract new members, and that you’ll share your ideas with us. 

Service Year Pins:  Don't forget to keep track of your members’ service years!  No one else has that information 
so it’s up to you.  CFWC and GFWC marketplaces carry pins for the various years and they’re very reasonably 

priced. 

Telescope Subscription:  The email subscription itself is free, but each member has to sign for herself; she isn’t 
enrolled automatically.  You might consider adding it to your membership application form and have her sign 

for The Telescope and District news when she’s filling out the rest of the form.  
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This is the permission line:  

I give permission to Palomar District Federation, CFWC to add my name and e-mail address to the District 

database for the newsletter and special events. 

____________________________________________ 

signed 

Domestic and Sexual Violence Awareness and  
Prevention—Bev York, Chairman 

 
We will continue actively supporting the Alabaster Jar Project (AJP) for which we 
have collected monetary and in-kind donations District-wide since 2018.  Rather 
than support several charitable groups for a few months or a year and then move 
on to other charities, we choose to focus on one non-profit at a time and do our 

best to help make a difference in that one’s success. 

To support the Alabaster Jar Project, we again ask for your generous donations of gently used clothing (large 
and extra-large sizes are especially welcome); shoes; gift cards, personal care items ranging from toothbrushes 
to soaps to hair spray to razors to deodorants, and everything in between; feminine hygiene products; new un-
derwear; everything personal that you use, these ladies do, too.  They also need simple things --notepads and 
pens, calendars, tote bags and purses, gift cards, pocket calculators – the list is endless. By special arrangement, 
we’ll deliver your donations to the AJP  

Resource Center in Escondido, and I can guarantee: everything you donate will be used — and appreciated! 

You may ask , “What is the Alabaster Jar Project, anyway, and why should they get our help?”  It was founded 
in 2013 in Rancho Bernardo to “restore, rehabilitate and empower” survivors of human trafficking and sexual 
exploitation.  It became a 501(c)(3) non-profit in 2014 and has evolved in 10 short years to an awesome  
success, offering three principal programs today: Grace House, a two-year free residence for up to 5 survivors 
fighting their way to normal lives; it is the only long-term housing specifically for trafficking survivors in North San 
Diego County at this time.  The Resource Center provides tangible support by offering our donated items free of 
charge to the women in the program; Survivor-Led Peer Support groups – approximately 70 women on the 

staff now are graduates of AJP’s programs, the ideal role models to help survivors turn their lives around.   

AJP defines human trafficking as “an ‘invisible’ problem hidden in plain sight.”  In San Diego County, one of the 
top 13 areas nationwide with this “invisible problem,” it is the second largest underground economy approxi-
mately $810 million annually); only drug trafficking is bigger. 80% of its victims are American citizens and the 

average age of the recruited is15 years old. 

In the 10-year span since becoming a 501(c)(3) they have served over 500 trafficking survivors with a success 
rate of 89% – the national average is 50% – and have 
graduated 43 from their two-year long term housing 
program. Just this summer: one survivor graduated from 
community college, another passed her first semester at 
a university with straight  A’s, and another moved into 

her first home.   

These are not faceless entities but real people with 
hopes and dreams, overcoming their hopeless past with 
diligence plus the support of many of us, on their way to 

a bright future. 
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Advocates for Children—Nancy B Jones, Chairman 

Nancy B Jones "Farmer Jones"  

CFWC Environment Chair 

My focus this term is on "Sunflowers and Sustainability."  Sunflowers are cheerful 

and provide beauty and then ... food for birds!   

And what do you do to help our Earth?   Write out your best Sustainability habit 
and I'll have sunflower seeds for you at our September 24 Palomar District Board 
of Directors meeting in Julian!  Look for my article in your weekly CFWC Quick 

Bytes.  See you then! 

 

                        President Sherry’s Magic Yarn Project 

The Magic Yarn Project provides whimsical, giggle-inducing character wigs and beanies 
that invite children into the world of imagination and play during difficult times.  Wigs 
and beanies are made with homespun crochet.  Thanks to our generous donors, wigs 

are always free for the families who receive them. The Magic Yarn Project gifts over 500 wigs every month to 
children with cancer and other medical hair loss all over the world. They rely completely on small donors to 
fund their shipping and materials.  

Palomar District Clubs’ Advocates for Children 2023 

 Sharing time!  Here are a few of the projects that our Palomar Clubs reported on in their narratives in 
January this year.  Take a look and perhaps your club would want to do a similar project. 

 Bonsall Woman’s Club delivered 20 Happy Baby gift bags to the Armed Forces YMCA to be distributed 
to new military moms. The Military Project Chairman has direct contact with those in charge at the Armed 
Service YMCA and coordinates delivery of “Welcome Baby” gift bags.  With monetary donations from the 
club members, all new merchandise is purchased and assembled in gift bags that include assorted size dia-
pers, wipes, pacifiers, grooming kits and other needed baby items.  The new military moms are thrilled to re-
ceive the “Welcome Baby” gift bags. 

 Woman’s Club of Oceanside collected a carload of essential baby supplies, including diapers, wipes, 
and clothing, and donated them to Pathway Health Clinic.  The clinic supports pregnant girls and women be-
fore and after childbirth. 

 The Woman’s Club of Vista members, families, and friends donated gently used jewelry and member 
volunteers created a multi-table display at the Vista Boys & Girls Club for the kids to pick out that special 
piece of jewelry for their mothers, grandmothers, and aunts on the Friday before Mother’s Day. The com-
mittee chair worked closely with the Boys & Girls Club’s community outreach coordinator. After kids made 
their choices, the jewelry was packaged into a mesh bag and the kids also decorated a card and envelope 
with Mother’s Day stickers. Kids loved the project and their mothers were very grateful for the gifts that were 
so lovingly chosen.  There was enough jewelry for the Club’s staff members to choose items for themselves. 
The Boys & Girls Club posted the project on Facebook and invited the Vista club to return again next year!  
The remaining jewelry was donated to Operation HOPE shelter for women and children for their boutique 
which provides outfits for job interviews and to boost clients’ self-esteem.   
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Let’s think about … our Environment!  
This wonderful world that we are privi-
leged to live in!  The great outdoors 
with its trees, plants, animals, rivers, and 
air to breathe … and our cities, homes, 
industries, and cars.  We can think 
about Smokey (Bear), Woodsy (the anti
-pollution owl) and our long-time project 

for reforestation: Penny Pines. 

Penny Pines is alive and well!  The  
offices of our CA National Forests - 
from Klamath National Forest (Yreka) in 
the north to Cleveland National  
Forest (San Diego) down in the south - 
are ready to accept our donations, in 
$68 increments!  Just remember to mark 
your envelope Attn: Penny Pines.  You 
can call the National Forest offices to 
learn about this season’s fires and how 
you and your club and community can 

help.  

 
Smokey Bear and Woodsy Owl encourage us to care 

for our Environment. 

Smokey Bear’s story: In 1950, firefighters were battling 
a human-caused wildfire in the Capitan Mountains of 
New Mexico. They were overwhelmed by a fire but the 
whole group of 24 survived. Then they found an injured 
bear cub clinging to a pine tree, alone. His mother had 
perished in a forest fire. The rescued bear cub recov-
ered in a game warden’s home and then lived in the 
National Zoo in Washington, DC.  Yes, he wears a 
ranger hat, and yes, he carries a shovel. Smokey Bear 
became the symbol for fire safety along with the 1944 
slogan “Only YOU can prevent forest fires.” That slo-
gan was changed to “Only YOU can prevent wildfires” 

in 2001. 

You know how to extinguish your campfires - drown 
them out, stir and drown again.  Make sure your fire is 
out - dead out.  Most wildfires are due to human care-

lessness. Wildfires are also caused by lightning strikes. 

Woodsy Owl was created by the US Forest Service in 
1971 to motivate children to form healthy, lasting rela-
tionships with nature. Woodsy’s green hat was kind of 
like Robin Hood’s, with a red feather and a tree sym-

bol.  He even had his own song - The Ballad of Woodsy 

Owl with the catchy “Give a hoot, don’t pollute.”   

Woodsy encouraged kids to have “good outdoor man-
ners” - leave a clean trail, pick up litter, let plants and 
trees grow (don’t pick leaves and flowers - leave them 
for others to enjoy), don’t waste water, and keep our 
water clean.  AND don’t forget - reduce, reuse, and 

recycle.  

These days Woodsy’s message has been updated - 
now he asks us to "Lend a hand — care for the land!"  
Woodsy is hiking, wearing a day pack, encouraging us 
to pick up litter and plant trees.  He wears a white shirt 
with the sleeves rolled up.  Woodsy still helps us re-

member to treat our Earth gently.  

When was the last time you and your club picked up 
litter? Your club can do a cleanup along a road or even 
in town, so we can stop trash from flowing to the ocean 

with stormwater. You CAN make a difference!  

Penny Pines is all about reforestation and improving our 
watersheds.  Has your club donated?  This summer I 
called the USFS offices here in California, and the  
resounding response was - Penny Pines IS alive and 

well! 

California National Forests cover some 20 million acres, 

or about 1/5 of the state. What a treasure we have! 

Penny Pines is a national program that our Federation 
clubs support. As kids right here in CA, we did collect 
pennies for our forests.  Penny Pines started in 1941 
and was focused on purchasing seedlings. In 1964, the 
program turned to reforestation, rather than solely  
purchasing seedlings. The species of trees that are 
planted are the kind that grow in that area - including 
rare, endangered, and normal species.  Not just pines, 

but also oaks and other kinds of trees. 

I’ve seen Penny Pines projects on our hikes in the San 
Diego mountains:  On Palomar Mountain.  In the 
Cuyamacas.  And in the Laguna Mountains. What a 
thrill to see the 10-inch-high pine seedlings inside green 
protective cylinders - within a burned area filled with 
black skeletons of trees and brush. And to see an area 
filled with 8-foot-high pines planted years ago. Refor-

estation is what our donations support! 

“Smokey, Woodsy, and Penny Pines”  
Nancy B Jones, “Farmer Jones” - CFWC Environment Chair 

(bookmark) 
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Bonsall  69 
Carlsbad  100 
CWONC  39 
Fallbrook  68 

Inland Valley  12 
Julian  46 

Oceanside  24  
Poway  10 

Valley Center  3 
Vista  34  

 

 

 

Medium size  
CFWC District 

 
405 members 

Reporting additional members after 7/31/2024 

 

Please use the current form; it's pdf-fillable.  

The names of the clubs are located on a drop-down menu. 

 

There are no more "Late Paying" members.  Everyone is considered a new 

member if they paid after the April Convention rosters were turned in.  Clubs may 

submit additional members to Carole May, District Treasurer, but she must receive 

the form completely filled out and the full amount of dues payment no later than the 

10th of every month. 

No more attempts to distinguish between those who are NEW and those who have 

been a member previously.  See District Standing Rule 2(f) 

Club size numbers as of July 31, 2024 

To find the donation form, you can google Penny Pines 
and your chosen National Forest. Remind your mem-
bers to bring their loose change and collect for Penny 
Pines at your meetings - encourage clanking coins and 
even silent dollars. Does your club have a creative 

Penny Pines container to pass around?  

We have 16 National Forests here in California - and 
they have been burned - including this year’s Park Fire 
and in the 2019 Dixie Fire. You can dedicate your 
Penny Pines donation to a member or friend who loves 
the outdoors - or has passed away. Add your phone 

number to the form in case the Penny Pines coordina-
tor has questions. Be sure to add “Attn: Penny Pines” 
to the address on the envelope. The list of California 
National Forests with updated addresses and phone 
numbers will be emailed out after the September 

Board of Directors meeting. 

We’re looking for every club - or at least every  
District - to write their Environment Program Area  
narrative this year and include your Penny Pines  

project.  Yes, Penny Pines IS alive and well! 
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Share the Good News with Club Members! 
If any of your current or new members wish to sign up for District news, please forward this link to sign up:   

https://gfwcpalomardistrict.us18.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=0cc0b202fdf6d86e5399f7f3e&id=176d4856a7  
or send an e-mail to rosalia1947@att.net to sign up!  To open links in this newsletter, hold Ctrl+click. 
 

NOTE:  Always check your spam and trash folders! 

ATTENTION ALL YOU ARTISTS AND CRAFTERS! 

We know you are out there, and we’d love to see your work. 

Arts and Crafts by District club members (and children/ grandchil-
dren of members) will be displayed at our annual District Convention 
on April 22, 2025. That should give you plenty of time to finish that 

unfinished project.  No excuses.  

The Arts and Crafts part of the convention is not a competition. It is an opportunity for you to 
display your artistic and crafting talents. And who knows, maybe someone will make you an 

offer. It has happened.  Check future Telescope editions for entry details. 

Mary Lou Jones 
Arts & Crafts Show Chairman 

marylou4494@yahoo.com 

GFWC VOLUNTEERS IN ACTION 

We would love to hear about your club's work, written in your own words. Click below to send us a paragraph 
or two about how you are Living the Volunteer Spirit! Volunteers in Action stories are typically posted within one 

month of submission if selected. 

Please include your club name and State Federation.   https://memberportal.gfwc.org/news 

Did you notice that the GFWC Women’s History & Resource Center has a new logo? 

GFWC Women’s History Resource Center— 
Carolyné “Doc” Hensel, Chairman 

Founded in 1984, the GFWC Women’s History and Resource Center (WHRC) collects, preserves, interprets, 
and promotes the history of GFWC. The WHRC documents the social and political contributions of GFWC club-
women from 1890 to the present through the GFWC archives and related special collections. Our holdings are 

available for research by clubwomen, academics, and the general public  
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Stars of Palomar Woman’s Club  
 

All current and past club presidents are invited!  Dues are $15 a year. 

Stars will meet on Tuesday, OCTOBER 15, at 11AM  

Pan Asia Buffet, 707 Center Dr., San Marcos 

Order from the menu; each pays own meal.   

For Membership Information or to RSVP:  Myrna Binford (760) 728-6393. 

Stars meets on the 3rd Tuesday of Oct, Dec, Feb, and May. Location varies. 
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(left to right) Mary Jo Pfaff, Bonsall; Liz Franciscus, Vista; Judy Pantazo, Stars of Palomar; 
Kaley McHale and Jackie Sewell, Carlsbad; Sonja Hults, District 1st VP Dean of Chairmen 

WOMAN’S CLUB OF OCEANSIDE INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS:  (left to right)   
Rosalia Zamora, District Past President-Installing Officer; Valerie Pemberton, President; Ysela Sharp, 2nd VP,  

Linda Cox, 3rd VP; Leslee  Mosley, Recording Secretary; Rose Anne Brink, Corresponding Secretary; Gayle Lacy, Treasurer;  
Carol Boyer, Financial Secretary; Marta Werner, 2nd Trustee; Genevieve Wunder, Third Trustee 
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As a co-chair of the service committee of the Woman’s Club of Carlsbad, I’m always looking out for local  
volunteer opportunities.  The LGBTQI+ community is one of the most underserved populations, but we can help!  
The North County Resource Center (NCRC) has many hands-on opportunities for us to really make a difference.  
We are very lucky to have the founder of the NCRC, Max Disposti, come to our clubhouse on October 29th at 
6:00 pm for an LGBTQI+ Awareness Training.  Please join us to hear about the unique struggles this community 
faces and how we can be of service.  All are welcome! Just show up day of but if it’s possible, please let us 
know in advance.      

Liz Wall   lizmonacowall@gmail.com or 631-327-8270  
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STARS OF PALOMAR (Affiliate Club for past and current club and district presidents) 

Organized 1958  Federated 1958    Club President:  Rosalia Zamora 

Meeting Day/Hour: 3rd Tuesday, 11:00 AM  (Oct, Dec, Feb, May); Location: Varies 

 

BONSALL WOMAN’S CLUB  (intermediate club) 

Organized 1980  Federated 1980   Members: 69  Club President: Patty Merriam 

Meeting Day/Hour: 1st Thursday, 10:00 AM;  Meeting Location: Bonsall Community Center 

 

CARLSBAD, WOMAN’S CLUB OF  (large club) 

Organized 1925 Federated 1925   Members: 100  Club President: Diane Campbell 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Wednesday, 6:30 PM; Clubhouse: 3320 Monroe St, Carlsbad 92008 

 

FALLBROOK WOMAN’S CLUB  (intermediate club) 

Organized 1907  Federated 1910  Members: 68  Club Co-Presidents: Linda Lovett & Sharon Drucker 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Tuesday, 10:00 AM;  Clubhouse: 238 W. Mission Road, Fallbrook 

 

GFWC CONTEMPORARY WOMEN OF NORTH COUNTY (CWONC)   (medium club) 

Organized 1985 Federated 1985  Members: 39  Club President: Marianne Furtado 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Monday, 6:30 PM;   Location:  Civic Center, San Marcos 

 

GFWC INLAND VALLEY FEDERATED WOMEN’S CLUB  (small club) 

Organized 2000 Federated 2001  Members: 12  Club President: Jan Imonti 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Tuesday, 1:30 PM (Sept, Nov, Jan, Mar, June)  Location: J&M’s Restaurant, Escondido  

 

JULIAN WOMAN’S CLUB  (intermediate club) 

Organized 1926  Federated 1928  Members: 46  Club co-Presidents: Melana Brandt, Karen Gaither, Jonna Waite 

Meeting Day/Hour: 1st Wednesday, 1:00 PM; Clubhouse: 2607 C Street, Julian 

 

OCEANSIDE, WOMAN’S CLUB OF  (medium club) 

Organized 1918  Federated 1920  Members: 24  Club President: Valerie Pemberton 

Meeting Day/Hour: 1st Thursday, 10:00 AM; Clubhouse: 1606 Missouri Avenue, Oceanside 

 

POWAY WOMAN’S CLUB  (small club) 

Organized 1960 Federated 1960  Members: 10  Club President: Joye Davisson 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Tuesday, 10:00 AM; Location: Porter House Great Room, Old Poway Park  

 

VALLEY CENTER WOMEN’S CLUB  (small club) 

Organized 1987 Federated 1988  Members: 3  Club President: Bobbie Weiss 

Meeting Day/Hour: Varies; Location: Check with club president 

 

THE WOMAN’S CLUB OF VISTA GFWC  (medium club) 

Organized 1916  Federated 1925 Members: 34  Club co-Presidents: Judy Pantazo & Sonja Hults 

Meeting Day/Hour: 2nd Wednesday, 10:00 AM; Location: Shadowridge Golf Club, Vista 

CLUB & MEETING INFORMATION 

(save for future reference)  As of September 11, 2024 


